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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:                 
3

DATE: 
July 20. 2006
PROPOSED ORDINANCE   2006-0299
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the cities of Bellevue, Kirkland, Issaquah, Mercer Island, and Redmond allowing the sheriff’s office to participate in the joint Eastside Narcotics Task Force.  
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, the King County Airport, Indian Tribes, the King County Housing Authority, the federal government, and school districts.  The sheriff also contracts with cities, and other agencies, for specialized police services including marine patrol and law enforcement on navigable waterways.  The King County Sheriff’s Office participates in several regional narcotics enforcement efforts.  One of the sheriff’s ongoing collaborations has been as a participant in the Eastside Narcotics Task Force (ENTF) with the cities of Bellevue, Kirkland, Mercer Island, and Redmond.   
The eastside task force allows the northeast region of King County to pool local resources and increase law enforcements efforts well beyond that of a single jurisdiction within King County.  The eastside narcotics enforcement team gives each of the participating agencies the ability to tackle investigations that they otherwise would not be able to pursue.  The task force currently consists of one captain, one sergeant, eight detectives, one county prosecutor and a clerk.  The task force is housed in the city of Bellevue and is commanded by a Bellevue Commander with the rank of Captain or above. 

The King County Sheriff's Office currently provides one detective to the task force.  The county has been a member of the task force since 2002.  In addition to the detective, they are asked to provide a sergeant.  This position will be partially revenue backed.  The ENTF will pay the difference between a detective and sergeant salary.  The continuation of providing a King County Sheriff’s Office detective and the addition of a sergeant is a significant component of the county-wide drug enforcement strategy of the Sheriff’s Office.  If approved, this ordinance will allow for the addition of the sergeant to the task force.
ATTENDING:
1. Capt. Jim Graddon, Contracts Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office
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1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0299
3.  Fiscal Note

4.  Proposed Interlocal Agreement

